WASLI Newsletter 2008 - 01



WASLI is committed to the development of the profession of sign language interpreting worldwide

NEW YEAR MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT



As I write this, on the first day of 2008, it is a good time to reflect on the past year and consider what the New Year will bring. Over the past year, WASLI's website has been the source of much information for those interested in the field of signed language interpreting, and members of the Executive Board have worked tirelessly to provide advice and support, responding to hundreds of queries, and making presentations about its work. Each member of the Executive Board is so in an entirely voluntary capacity, (WASLI is not part of any business and its Board receive no salary), and without their enthusiasm and energy, and selfless commitment to advance the profession, we would not have made such progress in such a short time. They are to be warmly thanked.

For many of us, the highlight of 2007 was WASLI's second conference in Spain, attended by 255 delegates from 41 different countries, the signing of the joint WASLI/WFD Agreement to work together on our common goals, and for the WASLI Secretary and myself, the opportunity to subsequently meet and form supportive links with many representatives of National Associations of the Deaf who were participating in the World Federation of the Deaf Congress.

As a comparatively new organisation, WASLI has little money and is dependent on the support it receives from its members, which is why it is heartening to acknowledge that it was only with support from you, fellow interpreters, that 20 from income poor countries were sponsored to attend our conference. In the coming year, the WASLI Executive is committed to strengthening the work being carried out in the regions of the developing world as a priority.

Today we are in touch with interpreters from 117 nations, and whilst we are from diverse cultures and have different languages, we share that common sense of global community as interpreting colleagues from around the world. We are supporting each other towards our goals of raising the standards of signed language interpreting in partnership with Deaf people. There is much work to do, and we need your help to do it.

With every best wish for 2008

Liz Scott Gibson WASLI President

IMPORTANT

The Editor, together with the WASLI Executive Board and external contributors, produce the WASLI newsletter. WASLI will work to ensure the authenticity of any information it provided. WASLI accepts no liability for the accuracy of the contents or any opinions expressed. Readers are invited to reproduce information provided the source is quoted. Readers should contact secretary@wasli.org for permission to use WASLI official photographs.

To make a contribution or to advise of any change of an email address please contact secretary@wasli.org

WASLI EXECUTIVE BOARD

Officers: Liz Scott Gibson (President); Zane Hema (Secretary); Daniel Burch (Treasurer)
Regional Representatives: Emiko Ichikawa (Asia); Georgina Major (Australasia & Oceania); Philemon Akach (Africa); Selman Hoti (Balkans); Marco Nardi (Europe); Jose Luis Brieva Padilla (Latino America); Deb Russell (North America); Anna Komarova (Transcaucasia & Central Asia)